
SUPREME COURT OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK, COUNTY OF NEW YORK 

You Are Being Provided Notice Regarding 

 The Bayside Cemetery/Congregation Shaare Zedek Perpetual Care Fund Litigation. 

Why is There a Notice and What Are The Settlement Terms? A proposed Settlement has 

been reached in the above-referenced litigation which requires Bayside Cemetery/Congregation Shaare 

Zedek or any successor-in-interest to maintain a Reserve Fund of $6,500,000 in perpetuity. If you believe 

you are a member of the Class, you may contact the Notice Administrator (contact information below) 

with any additional questions regarding the Settlement or the proposed Settlement Class. The full terms 

of the Settlement are available at www.baysidecemeterysettlement.com, or you may call 1-877-495-

0817 toll free.  Alternatively, you may review the Court’s docket or contact counsel for the proposed 

Settlement Class. 

How Do I Receive a Payment? No monies will be distributed as part of this Settlement. You do 

not have to do anything if you agree with the proposed Settlement. If the Court approves the proposed 

Settlement and it becomes final and effective, Congregation Shaare Zedek and Bayside Cemetery or any 

successor-in-interest are to maintain a Reserve Fund of $6,500,000 in perpetuity for the maintenance and 

care of Bayside Cemetery, including the lots, plots, mausoleums, and graves covered by the perpetual care 

contracts.  

Class Member Rights May Be Affected. If you are a Class Member, and you do not want to 

be legally bound by the proposed Settlement, you must exclude yourself from the proposed Settlement 

Class. To do so, you must send a letter that includes the following: your name, address , and telephone 

number; a statement that you are a Settlement Class member and want to be excluded from the 

Settlement in Leventhal v. Bayside Cemetery and Congregation Shaare Zedek , Index No. 100530-

2011; and your personal signature. You must mail your exclusion request, postmarked no later than 

April 16, 2025, to: Bayside Cemetery Settlement, ATTN: Exclusions, P.O. Box 173001, Milwaukee, WI 

53217. If you do not exclude yourself, you will release your claims against Bayside Cemetery and 

Congregation Shaare Zedek concerning or relating to the Bayside Cemetery Perpetual Care Fund Litigation 

and will not be able to sue Bayside Cemetery/Congregation Shaare Zedek for any claim released under the 

proposed Settlement. If you stay in the Settlement Class, you may object to the proposed Settlement by 

filing with the Court and sending your objection no later than April 16, 2025. The Court will hold a hearing 

on May 1, 2025, at 10:30 a.m. EDT to consider whether to approve the proposed Settlement. You may 

file an objection to the proposed Settlement, but you must meet certain requirements. If you are a class 

member, you may appear at the hearing, but you are not required to attend. You may hire your own attorney, 

at your own expense, to appear or speak for you at the hearing. You may also attend and speak at the 

hearing.  Detailed information about objecting or excluding is available at the settlement website. 

 

For more information visit: www.baysidecemeterysettlement.com or call 1-877-495-0817. 

http://www.baysidecemeterysettlement.com/

